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28 February 2023 
ADVISORY 2023-A-047 
 
FOR  : ALL ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES 
 
ATTN  : GENERAL MANAGERS 
   FINANCE MANAGERS 
   INTERNAL AUDIT MANAGERS 
    
SUBJECT :  CALL FOR SURVEY ON EC TAX ISSUES AND CONCERNS   
 

 
Greetings of Peace and Solidarity from PHILRECA! 
 
The Association is planning to arrange a meeting with the Bureau of Internal Revenue 
(BIR) to discuss and hopefully seek clarification on several tax issues and concerns of the 

member-electric cooperatives such as franchise tax, real property tax, among others. 

 
In preparation for the meeting, we would like to respectfully request all ECs to submit 
their specific and detailed issues and concerns on taxation by filling out this form: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScbwUZoRTChivu2YfvkV2s3lqPpYpoi

HZ5soec8k6UEUfeNTg/viewform?usp=sf_link 
 
You may also upload your documents and other attachments in the provided form. We 
hope to receive your comments not later than March 7, 2023, Tuesday.  
 
For queries and other concerns, you may reach us at 0917.110.8751/0916.266.6888 or via 
our email at core@philreca.org. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Respectfully Yours, 
 
 

ATTY. JANEENE DEPAY-COLINGAN 
Executive Director/General Manager 

JOSELITO P. YAP 
President 
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